

Guest/Connect Card

Olive Branch was founded in 1879. Over the years we have always worshiped God, taught His Word, cared for each other and reached out to share the love and gospel of Jesus Christ. Today the three words below describe our core values as we continue the ministry started years ago.

- **Multigenerational** We are strongly committed to having a church with all ages. That's shown in our different music styled worship services and commitment to youth and children's ministry.
- Excellence Excellence is doing our best with what God has given us. We will do whatever it takes to do things well so that more people will come to faith and grow in their faith in Jesus Christ.
- Presence Love is shown by our presence! Therefore, we make it
 a priority to leave the church building and show the love of God in
 our actions to our community and the world.

Olive Branch Baptist Church 5223 Blackridge Road • Blackridge, VA 23950

434-636-2228 - Email: office@obbcblackridge.com Website: obbcblackridge.com

Apple Android



OBBC App



Dr. Wayne Guynn Senior Pastor

Cell 434-262-1168 — Email: pastorwayne@obbcblackridge.com

Rev. Roger Stanley, Jr. Associate Pastor of Youth & Families

Cell 804-295-2392 — Email: pastorroger@obbcblackridge.com



Give to Olive Branch





Verse of the Week

"For by grace you are saved through faith, and this is not from yourselves; it is God's gift." – Ephesians 2:8

EXCELLNCE PRESENCE MULTIGENERATIONAL

August 10, 2025

WELCOME! We greet you in the name of the Lord Jesus Christ and pray that as you worship today His love and grace will strengthen you. First time guests please complete the printed Welcome Card or the online one which you can access by scanning the QR code on the back of this bulletin so we can send you more information about Olive Branch Baptist Church.

11:00 AM Worship Service

Announcements Pastor Wayne

Prelude - "I Need Thee Every Hour" Jan Vaughan

Call to Worship: Hymn # 10 "Majesty"

Welcome & Scripture Pastor Wayne

Hymn # 65 "Stand UP and Bless the Lord"

Offertory Prayer George Kidd, Deacon

"Jesus. Name Above All Names"

Hymn # 86

Offertory - "Sabbath Sunrise" Jan Vaughan

Doxology # 815 Jan Vaughan

Special Music "I Have Decided to Follow Jesus" Sanctuary Choir

Sermon "What to Do When You Rev. Ronnie West

Don't Know What To Do"

2 Kings 4:1-7

Invitational Hymn # 601 "Yes, Lord, Yes"

Closing Prayer Pastor Wayne

Postlude Jan Vaughan



Child care for babies - toddlers is available for both worship services.

Children's Church for Pre-K - K, and 1st - 5th grade is available during the 11:00 hour. An usher will be glad to help direct you to the appropriate classroom.

Hearing devices are available for all services. If you would like to use one of these devices, please see an usher for assistance.

Please, no food or drinks except water, in the Sanctuary.

NURSERY VOLUNTEERS WORSHIP SERVICE SCHEDULE

Date	9:00 Babies/Toddlers	10:00 Babies/Toddlers	11:00 Babies/Toddlers		
August 10		McKayla Tiller Megan Ittner	McKayla Tiller Donna Jarrell		
August 17	Elizabeth Powell	Cindy Clevinger	Vance Wright		
	Jessie Paquette	Laurie Wright	Wanda Watson		
August 24	McKayla Tiller	McKayla Tiller	McKayla Tiller		
	Elizabeth Powell	Sarah Ittner	Sandra Ittner		
August 31	Megan Ittner	Megan Ittner	Megan Ittner		
	Elizabeth Powell	Cheryl Parrish	Brittney Hensley		

Note: Children's Church is available at 11:00 am for Pre-K & K (Rm. 1) and 1st - 5th grade (Rm. 8) will be dismissed during the 11:00 worship service.



Tickets and More Info? //// www.lightthenight.net/ltn-prime

PRAYER REQUEST

- 1. Alice Fenaux battling congnitive decline. (Deacon: Wayne Paynter)
- 2. Margie Wollenberg had hernia repair surgery on Thursday, July 17th. (Deacon: Ron George)
- 3. Dot Johnson in the loss of her daughter Joni who passed away Sunday, July 27, 2025.
- 4. June Wells healing from a broken hip joint and surgery to repair it. Currently at home healing. (Deacon Curtis Tyler)
- 5. Bill Mill's family and friends in his passing on Sunday, August 3, 2025.

PRAY FOR HOMEBOUND, REST HOMES, REHAB, & MISSIONS

- 6. Gideon International That doors will continue to be opened to place His Word to reach the lost.
- 7. Georgie Rudd Home (Deacon: Daniel Thrasher)
- 8. Lib Brady Home (Deacon: Steve Parrott)



WOM SCHOOL SUPPLIES

The Women on Mission (WOM) group will be collecting school supplies for the local elementary students the month of July. If you would like to donate any of the following items, please put them in the designated bins at the Collection Point next to the Welcome Center.

Items needed:

Crayola Crayons
Washable Markers
3-Ring Binders
Hand Sanitizer
Colored Pencils
Notebook Paper
Pencil Box/Pouch
Children's Scissors

Glue Sticks #2 Pencils
Composition Book
Bookbags Pocket Folders
Disinfectant Wipes

Dry Erase Markers

They will be collecting through today, August 10th.

MEETINGS THIS WEEK

Sunday

2:00 pm - 3:00 pm	Women on Missions	Fellowship Hall
2.00 pm = 3.00 pm	440111611 011 14119910119	i Gilowship i iali

Monday

6:30 pm – 8:00 pm	Deacon's Meeting	Fellowship Hall
-------------------	------------------	-----------------

Tuesday

7:00 pm – 8:00 pm	Choir Practice	Fellowship Hall
-------------------	----------------	-----------------

Wednesday

7:00 pm - 8:00	pm Prayer Gathering	Class Room 11



QUARTERLY BUSINESS MEETING

We will have our Quarterly Business Meeting on Monday, August 18th at 7:00 pm in the sanctuary. We will be voting on our Annual Proposed Budget and Enlistment Committee Report as well as reports from the committees. If you are not able to attend proxy forms are available in the Welcome Center. Please turn these in to the church office by Sunday, August 17th. Copies of the Proposed Budget and Enlistment Report can be picked up in the Welcome Center.

Items to note for the meeting:

- Proposed 2025-2025 Annual Budget
- Proposed 2025-2025 Enlistment Report
- Approval of Elizabeth Taylor as our Worship Leader for our Contemporary Service.
- Reports from the various committees on things that have happened or plans for upcoming events.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!!

The Enlistment Committee has been hard at work calling everyone and finding volunteers for various positions in the church for the upcoming church year. There are a couple of places where they are seeking volunteers for. If you feel led to serve on any of these committees, please contact Jan Vaughan at 434-774-6224 or contact Sandra in the church office.

- Hostess
- Sunday School Teachers for Grades 1st 5th grades.
- Church Decorating
- Church Marketing
- VBS Director

GENESIS MINISTRY LUNCH BUDDY PROGRAM

The 2025-2026 school year is almost here and the plans for serving La Crosse Elementary School through the Lunch Buddy program are beginning! We plan to start the program on Wednesday, September 10th, but to start, we need more Lunch Buddies to represent each class. The school year will mark the 17th year of serving the children and staff at La Crosse Elementary School through this program. Many of you have served as a Lunch Buddy over the past years and know how rewarding it is. The love from the children and staff is immeasurable. Your commitment to join the children for lunch on Wednesdays during the school year and, if possible, visit them in their classroom to read a book or oversee an activity is welcomed with many smiling faces and lots of love-filled hugs from the children! If you're ready to be a Lunch Buddy and receive the love that comes from the children, we need you! Please contact Dale Bradley at 434-636-3785 or email her at dalenmikebradley@gmail.com for more information!

YOUTH/CHILDREN MINISTRY NEW YEAR KICK OFF

Come join us on Friday, September 5th from 5:00 pm to 9:00 pm for some food, fun and fellowship to kick off the new year of youth and children's ministries here at OBBC. The evening will begin with a picnic style BBQ featuring hot dogs and hamburgers. Please bring your favorite side or dessert to share. During our time of food and fellowship some games and activities will be available for the kids. We will cap the evening off with an outdoor family movie night so be sure to bring your blankets and chairs to relax in the yard and enjoy the show. Please sign up on the church app or website or let Pastor Roger know you are coming!

HAND BELL CHOIR

Ringing in the ears? It might be the hand bell choir. Can't read music or carry a tune? Come out for a learning session and find out how we make a joyful noise. There's no commitment to join, just a fun hour to learn on Sunday, August 24th at 5:30 pm in the Fellowship Hall. Sign up sheet is in the Welcome Center.

OBBC SANCTUARY CHOIR NEWS

The 2025 Christmas Cantata, "One Small Child" will be held on Sunday, December 14th at 10:30 am and 5:00 pm with our "Living Christmas Tree". Come be a part of our choir <u>Tuesday</u>, <u>September</u> 16th at 7:00 pm for the introduction of "One Small Child".

CD MINISTRY AT OBBC NEEDS VOLUNTEERS

Olive Branch Baptist Church has an outreach ministry that places cd's of sermons at various locations around the area. We have display cases in place with free cd's for the public. The cd's also have vital church information like pastors names, church address & phone number, hours/times of services and website address. Started in 2008, we have distributed 35,500 sermon cd's. We are looking for a couple of dedicated volunteers to help copy and distribute our cd's biweekly. If you would like to help please contact Steve Carroll, Missions Director, at 434-247-9930.